

From Minister Counsellor and Deputy Head of Mission Jason Rheinberg

ul. Kawalerii 12 00-468 Warsaw

Tel: (00 48) 22 311 0149 Fax: (00 48) 22 311 0313 www.gov.uk/world/poland

Dr Jolanta Hajdasz Centrum Monitoring Wolności Prasy SDP ul. Foksal 3/5, 00-366 Warsaw

Warsaw, 20 January 2022

Dear Dr Hajdasz,

I am replying to your letter of 30 November 2021, concerning the refusal of entry to Mr Rafał Ziemkiewicz to the UK.

It is UK Government policy not to comment on specifics of individual cases. I can confirm that the Ambassador responded directly to Mr Ziemkiewicz on December 3<sup>rd</sup> and December 17<sup>th</sup> 2021.

For information, all EU and non-EU citizens are considered against the same rules for entry to the UK. According to those rules, an individual may be refused entry where it is considered, on the basis of their character, conduct or associations, that their presence in the UK is not conducive to the public good.

Yours sincerely,

Jason Rheinberg